

First Hebrew Congregation of Alameda

**Director of Education** 

Cantor Brian Reich

Rabbi Emeritus Rabbi Allen B. Bennett

**Office Administrator** 

Sarai Dunsany

**Board Members** 

**President** 

Eric Strimling

Secretary

Alison Harris

Treasurer Deb Balot

Evan Ackiron Jennifer Bregman Forshaw Rita Cohen Ken Schindler Yaniv Sherman Bruce Stoffmacher / Camille Landau

**Tax ID Number** 

94-1701557





Dear City Council,

It has come to our attention that City staff recommended moving the regularly scheduled City Council meetings from the usual first and third Tuesdays to the first and third Wednesdays in September. This would place a City Council meeting on the evening of Yom Kippur, the night that Kol Nidre is chanted, the single most observed service of the Jewish year. Doing this denies access to Jewish citizens of Alameda to an otherwise public meeting.

We assume that the date was changed due to the Labor Day holiday, and the cross scheduling was an unfortunate oversight. We ask that you move it instead to the second and fourth Wednesdays, Sept 8 and Sept 22. This avoids Rosh Hashanah, Yom Kippur, and also the first day of the holiday of Sukkot.

We ask for no special treatment. The City Council should respect the traditions of its citizens and ensure that meetings are accessible to everyone. If the meeting were on Eid, or Easter we would support our fellow citizens' right to access.

We understand that you have an opportunity to correct this oversight at your July 20 meeting. Please vote to have your meetings on September 8 and 22.

Respectfully,

Eric Strimling

Cric Strimling

Representing the Temple Israel Board of Directors.